
Shaull PTO Meeting Minutes 

November 14, 2019 

 

I. President’s Report  

 Thank you to the Fall Dance Committee and Boys Night Out Committee. Great turn out for both 

events. 

 November 21 and November 25 are teacher conferences. Amie Kinch will be delivering dinners 

for the teachers. 

 Karen Skocznski has put together a Rubik’s Cube Club for 4th and 5th graders. 

 Jessica Dunn – Treats-4-Troops. We have 10 large boxes being shipped to our troops and 2 

boxes will be going to USO. Thank you to all who donated. 

 Math Olympiad for 4th and 5th graders. This is national math-based organization. We have 22 

kids signed up. The program is being run by a CV sophomore. 

 Holiday Movie Night – December 6th. We will need volunteers for this event. Details to come. 

 We need two chairs for the Green Team and Family Fun Night. If you are interested, please 

contact the PTO for further details. 

 School policy for classroom parties: Room parents can plan the food to be served during 

classroom parties and it does not need to comply with food allergies. Kiddos with special food 

needs should ensure they have a health plan on file with the school nurse. If you have specific 

questions on this, please contact Mrs. Raymer. 

 

II. Principal’s Report 

 School climate survey has been completed. The results are school specific. The results will come 

back to Mrs. Raymer and will allow her to focus in on the issues for Shaull and the specific areas 

that need to be targeted for the school.  

 Support/Report Lesson was completed the end of October. This included all grade levels - K-5. 

The lesson focused on when it’s important to tell someone what’s going on versus what’s 

tattling. 

 Future Ready Index – growth, attendance rate, graduation rates per district. We got some early 

PSSA data for Shaull. Raw scores went up for Shaull – proficient or advanced. Second highest in 

the district. Science – highest in the district. Mrs. Raymer is pleased with the gains that were 

made by the students. The teachers and staff at Shaull are working very hard to help the 

students learn and grow. You can look at the results on futurereadypa.org. 

 

III. Treasurer’s Report August 

Debits 

Subsidies - $115.60 

Processing fees - $11.99 



TTSU Renewal - $12.99 

Fall Dance - $250.00 

Kindness Sale - $3,321.84 

Fun Run - $2,988.18 

 

Credits 

Interest - $1.47 

Shark Shirt - $5.00 

Fall Dance - $1,023.00 

Kindness Sale - $3,321.84 

Fun Run - $13,510.00 

 

 


